
NORTHERN VIRGINIA SAIL AND POWER SQUADRON 
Minutes of September 14, 2021 General Membership  Meeting 
 
The meeting was conducted as a virtual Meeting 
 
Past Commander Charles Hurley presided over the meeting for Commander Patrick Sowers. 
 
Charles opened the meeting at 1930. The following bridge officers were present: 
 
Executive Officer Charles Hurleley, JN: Secretary Evelyn Alls, P: Members-at-large present were: 
P/C Alan Hart, AP: Lt. Denise Robinson: Also present  were Lt. Claire Wyngaard, P: P/C Gale Alls, 
SN. 
 
 Charles Hurley introduced Mary Deviney our  guest speaker.  She gave a very interesting report 
on Course Enhancement. She plans to speak again in the near future. 
 
Claire read statistics on boating accidents according to United States Coast Guard reports.  To 
learn more you can go to USCGBoating.org.   
 
Treasure Lt/C Fred Zugay JN reported bank balances: Savings $1,671.51 and Checking 
$2,611.76. All bills have been paid and checks cleared. 
 
Fred is still looking into Fairfax Yacht Club for the Oktoberfest October 16, 2021. 
 
Secretary, Evelyn Alls took a vote on canceling the January 8, 2022 party due to the new strain 
of virus. Everyone agreed. I had to let the two venues I had reserved know our decision. 
 
Also I received from Chief Commander Abbot two e-mails revealing that several people 
returning from the convention in North Carolina were tested positive for COVID19. 
 
Last month's meeting minutes were approved. 
 
All meetings in the foreseeable future will be virtual meetings. 
 
Respectively submitted, 
Evelyn Alls 
Secretary 
 


